
Port Glasgow Trailer Park
Land Claims Delegation

West Elgin Council Meeting
Thursday, March 27, 2025

4:00 pm



Regarding the PGTP: On March 5, 2025, the Municipality 
of West Elgin released a news article stating…

“Was the land donated?

There is no formal agreement to identify the lands received 
as a donation. There are no conditions placed on title of the 
land for it to remain as a park.”

•We believe the land was donated and to be 
“held and improved as a public park”. 



History of the Aldborough 
Old Boys Association
West Elgin Website: Arts, Culture and Heritage, 
Local History, Port Glasgow Dance Hall

• The first Old Boys reunion was 
in 1903 at Port Glasgow. (122 
years ago)

• Picture – Old Boys’ Picnic 
about 1905, Invitation for 
Picnic 1906

• In 1920 an Old Boys 
Association was incorporated 
and 6 acres on the bluff at Port 
Glasgow was purchased –
becoming the Soldiers and 
Pioneers Memorial Park

• The present Pavillion was built 
in 1921



History of the Aldborough Old Boys Association
West Elgin Website: Arts, Culture and Heritage, Local History, Port Glasgow Dance Hall

• These were the AOBA 
Directors 1983

• These were real people 
with a real connection to 
their community.

• Many of these people 
have relatives in the 
community today.

Front Row: Bob Miller, John Gardiner, Gord Havens, John Watterworth, 
John Hux, Ross Lashbrook, Middle Row: Victor Howard, Keith Kelly, 
Harvey Miller, Gordon McFadden, Harry Mezenburg,  
Back Row: Gary Ford, Wilbur Baxley



History of the Aldborough Old Boys Association
• How did the AOBA purchase 

the land in Port Glasgow:

• 1920 – they purchased the 
Green Area for $1200.00

• 1928 – they purchased the 
Yellow Area for $100.00

• 1940 – they purchased the 
Blue Area for $912.00

• They spent $2,212 from 
1920 to 1940 to obtain the 
property.



The Municipality obtained the PGTP in 2 parcels – under 2 
different Transfers.  April 1986 - AOBA



Let’s look at Part 5 on the 
11R 2054 map
- 18.7 acres, lakefront
- Cost $500 or 
$26.74 / acre



The Municipality obtained the PGTP in 2 parcels – under 2 
different Transfers.  April 1986 - AOBA



The Municipality obtained the PGTP in 2 parcels – under 2 
different Transfers. Baxley July 1986



Let’s look at Part 3 on the 
11R 2054 map
- 6.63 acres
- Cost 
$20,000 or 
$3016.59 / acre

$500

$20,000



The Municipality obtained the PGTP in 2 parcels – under 2 
different Transfers. Baxley July 1986



What did the AOBA have to say…

They wrote a letter to council.



What did the Municipal 
representative Stephen 
McDonald have to say…

He wrote an email.
“I can say without 
reservation that the property 
was given to the Township as 
a donation, to be used 
exclusively for public park 
purposes.”

From: Steve McDonald
Sent: March 12, 2025 10:51 am
To:
Subject: Aldborough Old Boys Trailer Park



What about the Right of First Refusal that the AOBA 
may have?

In their March 2025 correspondence with the PGTP residents the Municipality of West Elgin states…

In his March 2025 correspondence Stephen McDonald states…



In 1986 the Municipality obtained the PGTP – 
18.7 Acres of Lake Front Property from the AOBA
• It was a Donation.

• Cost per acre – not even comparable $26 vs $3016 
• Transactions occurred within 3 months of each other April vs July 1986
• Correspondence from both sides of the legal transaction (ABOB and Clerk-Treasurer of the Township of 

Aldborough) stating it was a donation
• Correspondence from both sides that confirm the $500 was to cover legal costs.
• It cost the Old Boys $2,212 to purchase the land – 46 years before the donation!

• It was intended for use as a Public Park.
• Land Transfer Document #5 “land to be held and improved as a public park”.
• From the AOBA “It was our clear intention that the land along the lakefront be held and improved as a public park.”
• From the Municipal Clerk-Treasurer – “Based on my recollection of the property transfer, and my review of the 

documents, namely the Land Transfer Tax Affidavit, and my municipal experience, I can say without reservation that 
the property was given to the Township as a donation, to be used exclusively for public park purposes.”



?’s and Requests for Council – I would like a response.
• Why is the Municipality insisting it was not a donation?

• Why is the Municipality insisting that it was not intended to be kept as a public 
park?

• We formally request a search for the documents involved in the 1986 transfer and 
to be provided with copies of these documents. 

• Has the Municipality researched the Right of First Refusal that was given to the 
Aldborough Old Boys Association in 1990?  Can you provide all the documents on 
this?

• We formally request that the AOBA donated part of the PGTP be taken 
off the Surplus List until this can all be investigated.
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